CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Administrative Council Minutes for August 5, 2019
Present:   Jeff Freel – Chair; Duane Skidmore – Pastor, Leader Development & Nominations;  Jonathan Freel – Fam. Min., Fellowship & Evan., UMM & Member at Large;  Evan Fischer – Worship; Rita Denhart – Missions; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Judy Fiene – UMW; Allison Freel – Pastor Parish Relations; Ken Sharp – Trustees; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Moe Gilkison-Member-At-Large
Call to Order- The August meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:01 pm by Jeff Freel – Chair.  Pastor Duane led the meeting with devotion from a book he had written and played a song for the council.  The minutes of the June 3, 2019 meeting was distributed and the corrections were:  Education – VBS date of July 14-18 (Not 17), 2019 and Pastor – Wants to schedule on (should be one).  Minutes were approved after corrections were noted.
Treasurer Report – List of expenditures and deposits for all committees was passed out by Gaylen Heaberlin.
Old Business – Jonathan Freel has talked to Deb Pickering, who is planning to contact an individual who was the Wedding Attendant at her old church, on how we can establish a plan for the Wedding Attendant.  Jonathan plans to discuss this with the Family Ministries, Fellowship & Evangelism Committee at the next meeting and plan to put information in the bulletins. 
New Business – Need to have Pastor Duane’s information on back of the bulletins.  Make an addition to the wooden church sign by the driveway, by adding the W.O.W. (Worship on Wednesdays) information to the sign.  Trustees Committee will contact Mark Olgren to see how this can be done.
Education - VBS was July 14-18, 2019 and averaged 11 kids for the week, the theme was “To Mars & Beyond” and everybody had a great time!  Check out the August newsletter for VBS pictures.  The Rally Day for W.O.W. will be September 4, 2019, 5:30-7:30 pm and the theme is “You Got a Friend in Christ”.  W.O.W. starts on September 11, 2019.   There will be no Sunday school this fall for children, but the adult Sunday school class will continue to meet.  Trunk or Treat will be October 30, 2019 at 5:30-6:30 pm.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – The committee’s last meeting was June 4, 2019.  The committee found out they should have priced the T-Shirts at $18.00 instead of $10.00 and the $8.00 loss per t-shirt will come out of the committee’s fund.  They still have eight t-shirts left.  Will be meeting August 21, 2019, to help with the W.O.W. preparations.
Missions –Rita was in attendance for Brandi.  We are continuing to collect personal hygiene items through the summer.   Meals from Heartland was August 3, 2019 from 9-11 am, we had seven people from the church to participate and they were:  Rita, Butch and Judy Weeks, Libby Hiatt, Barb Sharp, Sheryll and Pastor Duane.  They filled 22 boxes for a total of 4752 meals and there was six meals per bag and thirty-six bags per box.  Food Pantry items collected for June was 86 items and 50 items for July.  We are getting ready for Trunk or Treat which will be with the Education and Family Ministries Committees.  Had a meeting August 4, 2019 and decided not to ask for money or other items since we are having Trunk or Treat on beggars night on October 30, 2019.  The Committee is looking to do a Socks & S’mores night with the congregation and friends on October 19, 2019 at the church.
Worship – The committee met July 23, 2019.  Talked with Pastor Duane on how he would like to conduct the worship services.  Pastor Duane asked the committee to have a literature to do the “Call to Worship” and the first Bible readings.  Evan asked if anybody on the Ad Board would like to volunteer and Allison, Jeff and Jonathan Freel all volunteered to help with the readings.  The Pastor will ask Amy to send out the bulletin in advance to the person that will be the literateness for that Sunday. Have assigned ushers through October 2019.  Working with Communications Committee with having the worship service videotaped and put on our website.
Memorials – Need to send thank you letters to Non-Ivy Church goers for Dolash’s and Marilyn Murphy’s funerals.
Communications –Last meeting was July 28, 2019.  Working on the graphics for the postcard for W.O.W. Working on purchasing a camera to videotape the worship services and train several individuals to run the camera and to put the tapings on the computer.  To purchase the camera may use Memorials.  Looking to get a head mike for Pastor Duane.  Assigned individuals to give announcement for the next two months. Working on general information cards to give to visitors.  Planning to mail the W.O.W. and Advent cards to 2,000 houses. 
Finance – As agreed at the June Administrative Board meeting, the Finance Committee has transferred $150,000 to the Iowa Methodist Church Foundation from our bank in Altoona.  The money was split into four building certificates.  The building fund, $87,000, was put in a three year certificate.  The rainy day fund was split into two $25,000+in a one year certificate and $25,000+in a three year certificate.  $12,000 of the memorial fund was put in a three year certificate to round out our investments to $150,000.  One year certificates will yield 2.17% and three year certificates 2.35%.  This will increase our interest income from $200-$300 to approximately $3500.  Thanks to Gaylen for getting us started on this project.  The originals of these certificates are in the church’s lock box and copies have been given to our treasurer for our records.  There was no charge for investing in building certificates.  The Finance Committee met for our regular meeting on July 15 with 8 members present.  The plans for our ice cream social were finalized.  This fall’s stewardship campaign was discussed.  Most of the stewards have been contacted and are willing to serve again this year.  Some minor changes will be made but this year’s campaign will be much the same as last year’s.  Our apportionments were discussed and compared to other churches in the area.  The importance of staying current was questioned and the use of the money that we provide to the Distract.  Our general outlook for the rest of the year was discussed.  We are about where we need to be as of the first of July even after making up $9,000 in back apportionments.  As of this time we are current with our apportionments and taxes. Over the past few months we have lost some of our major contributors but we feel confident that we will continue to bring in new members and resources as we always have.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:21 p.m.  Our next meeting will be September 23 at 7:00 p.m.
Financial Secretary –Passed out Financial Secretary Report.  The Health Insurance/Pension for the Pastor will not have to be paid for the next six months.  Passed out the Budget Reports for the next year passed out to the committees and would like the reports returned by September to have budget done by the October Administrative Board Meeting. 
Membership – Membership total was 217 as of June 3, 2019.  Three new members from confirmation are Landon Fetters, Macy Craven and Edie Musgrave on June 30, 2019.  Melvin Visser passed away on July 10, 2019.  Membership total is 219 as of August 5, 2019.
Nominations – Pastor will meet with the committee to fill the committees where they are needed.  Charge conference is October 15 2019.
Pastor Parish Relations –July 25, 2019 the committee met with District Superintendent, Pastor Duane and Dani Musselman to discuss the transfer.  Dani will be visiting Iowa October 2 – 6, 2019.  Meeting will be scheduled to fill out worksheets for charge conference.  The committee will be keeping the congregation informed of all updates. 
Trustees – Will be organizing a meeting to prioritize what issues that are needed done around the outside of the church and maintenance issues inside the church.  Some issues are the down spouts, low areas needing filled, and rock is needed in the back of the church.  Ken and Barb Sharp has been working in the flower beds and would like to add new flowers and plants.  Libby Hiatt mentioned there is Memorials set aside for flowers and plants.  The committee might ask the help from the UMM Group if they would like to help with some projects.  
UMW –The UMW has been on summer break. We served lunch for Mel Vissor’s funeral in July and served approximately 70 people.  Next meeting is Thursday, September 5, 2019 at 1:00 p.m. and will start planning for the Soup and Oyster Supper that will be November 2, 2019.

UMYF –Dani Musselman was contacted to see if she knew how to have a college student earn internship while being the UMYF Leader for our church. 
UMM- The UMM has been on summer break.  Will be having a breakfast on September 14, 2019 and work on down spouts.  Looking into taking a tour to Camp Dodge. 
Lay Leader- No report.

Lay Member to Annual Conference- The 176th Iowa Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church was held June 7-11 at Hy-Vee Hall.  Representing Centennial were Pastor Wendy, Libby and Don Hiatt, Gaylen Heaberlin, Brandi Jackson and Brooke Person.  On the evening of June 7, the Clergy and Laity sessions were held.  The Laity session, “Love God and Your Neighbor” and its concurrent Clergy session kick off the Conference each year.  The Laity participated in four short workshops which provided practical information on important topics that can be used in congregations.  They were:  Connecting Your Church to the World; Making Missions Exciting in the Local Church!  Disaster Preparedness and Response, From Entertaining to Empowering Youth and How Exposure to Nature Will Change Your Life; Churches and Camps Partnering.  On Saturday, eight workshops were conducted:  Multiethnic Churches, Mental Health Collation Building, Mental Health Task Force, The Gift of Conflict, Creating a New Community of Faith in Your Community, Freeing the Spirit in Your Community, The Joy of Laity for a Small-Town Family Doctor and Setting the Course for Retirement Readiness.  Throughout the Conference, delegates and alternates for the 2020 General Conference and Jurisdictional Conference were elected.  The 75th anniversary of the Heifer Project, the 150th anniversary of United Methodist Women and the 200th anniversary of United Methodist Missions were all celebrated.  A gathering and meal for United Methodist Women was held at Wesley United Methodist Church on Sunday.  On Monday, a peace walk, “Making Peace in our Church, in Our World and in Ourselves” was held at the Peace Garden at Cowles Commons.  Throughout the Conference, five offerings were collected for Ubuntu Retreat Centre Kitchen Fund, 2019 disaster relief, Mt. Hope United Methodist Church and their outreach ministries, Mental Health Task Force and the Diakonos.  (The Diakonos are 32 high school students who serve in many capacities during Annual Conference.  More than one has felt the call to ministry over the years.)  Conference Treasurer, Maggie Biggs, focused on statistical information from 2013 through 2018 and the 2020 proposed budget: average worship attendance had a decline of 8,809 worshippers, number of members had a reduction of 349, participation in Sunday school, youth and young adult groups, etc. had a sharp decline of 11,039, mission engagement went from 17,932 to 27,012, Stewardship declined by $6.7 million, reduction of District Offices will save approximately $600,000-$700,00, three Conference missions were reduced $565,000 and due to the drop-in apportionment payments, there was a short fall of $1.5 million.  Eight churches closed in the past year: First United Methodist Church, Ottumwa; Little Cedar United Methodist Church, St. Ansgar; Living Water United Methodist Church, Marion; Noble United Methodist Church, Griswald; Sharpsburg United Methodist Church, Sharpsburg; Wesley United Methodist Church, Ottumwa; Willard St. United Methodist Church, Ottumwa and Yale United Methodist Church, Yale.  The last order of business before the close of the Conference was the Fixing of Appointments.  Centennial was designated “delayed appointment”.
Charge Conference is on October 15, 2019 at the Staves Memorial United Methodist Church and 13 churches will be involved.

Members at Large – Moe Gilkison is still working on the solar lights for our sign by the highway.  Don Hiatt believes that after a year that the transition to a full-time minister has gone smoothly.
Pastor – Will be meeting with Jennifer Fischer and Allison Freel about W.O.W. and to do a test run with the video, sound system, and decide on songs that will be part of the services.  Visiting with new people.  Went on visits to see Mel and Carol Vissor, Jim and Rita Denhart and Jerry Huffman.  Would like to have somebody to go along when visiting females.  Enjoying being at Ivy Centennial and learning every bodies names.
August 21, 2019 will be having a meeting for W.O.W.  Would like to have people be part of the Rally Day and get involved with W.O.W.
Next meeting will be Monday, October 7, 2019 at 7:00 pm

Meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m. by chair.

Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver 
